

#### Antoinette Pinder <appinder@gmail.com>

### OCLC Global Council election results announced

Antoinette Pinder <appinder@gmail.com>
To: Kandice Eldon <keldon@cob.edu.bs>

Wed, Apr 13, 2016 at 3:37 PM

See announcement below and supporting information:

Dear Antoinette - How are you?

Thank you for your interest in the OCLC Global Council and for standing for election as a Delegate to represent the Americas Regional Council (ARC) on Global Council.

The election has closed, and the results have been tallied. This letter is to advise you that, as a result of the election, you have been selected as a Delegate to the Global Council for the term beginning 1 July 2016 and ending 30 June 2019. I ask that you **keep this information confidential** until the formal announcement of the results is made at the OCLC Global Council Meeting on 13 April 2016. We will issue a press release after this announcement.

As a Delegate, you will begin to receive communications from the OCLC Member Relations Team, and you will be added to the Global Council listserv (GC-L@oclc.org). You will be invited to attend the Global Council Meeting scheduled for 14-16 November 2016 in Dublin, Ohio, USA and for subsequent Global Council meetings in 2017, 2018 and 2019.

Please add these meeting dates to your schedule. OCLC will assist you in arranging and paying for your travel and accommodations to attend these meetings. If, for any reason, you are unable to attend a meeting, kindly advise either Rob Favini (favinir@oclc.org) or me as soon as possible so that an Alternate Delegate may be invited to attend in your place.

There will be an orientation session for new Delegates in the coming months. Please watch for details.

Again, congratulations, and thank you for your willingness to share your strengths and talents in a leadership role within the OCLC Cooperative!

Kind regards -

Meryl and the OCLC Member Relations Team

----- Forwarded message ------

From: OCLC Member Update <oclc@e.oclc.org>

Date: Wed, Apr 13, 2016 at 1:09 PM

Subject: OCLC Global Council election results announced

To: appinder@gmail.com

A message from OCLC

View as webpage



# 2016 Global Council election results announced

- Madeleine Lefebvre and Jacques Malschaert elected to the OCLC Board of Trustees
- Ginny Steel elected Global Council Vice President/President-Elect
- Election results announced for OCLC Regional Councils

OCLC Global Council convened on 11-13 April 2016 in Dublin, Ohio, USA. Delegates elected Madeleine Lefebvre, Chief Librarian at Ryerson University, Toronto, Ontario, Canada, and Jacques Malschaert, Managing Director at Bibliotheekservice Fryslân, Leeuwarden, Netherlands, to the OCLC Board of Trustees. Madeleine and Jacques will take their seats on the Board in November 2016. Delegates also elected Ginny Steel, University Librarian at the University of California, Los Angeles, USA, to serve as Global Council Vice President/President-Elect. Ginny's term will begin on 1 July 2016. Peter Sidorko, University Librarian at the University of Hong Kong, will succeed Anja Smit, University Librarian, Utrecht University, as Global Council President, also beginning 1 July. Anja Smit will transition to Immediate Past President at that time.

The Americas Regional Council (ARC); Europe, Middle East and Africa Regional Council (EMEARC); and the Asia Pacific Regional Council (APRC) also announced election results. OCLC member institutions' voting representatives elected the individuals listed below to serve three-year terms on their respective Councils beginning 1 July 2016.

#### **Board of Trustees**



Madeleine Lefebvre Chief Librarian, Ryerson University, Toronto, Ontario, Canada



Jacques Malschaert
Managing Director,
Bibliotheekservice
Fryslân,
Leeuwarden,
Netherlands

- · Bobby Bothmann, Minnesota State University, Mankato, USA
- · Jennifer Bowen, University of Rochester, USA
- Richard Clement, University of New Mexico, USA
- · Dalia Corkrum, Whitman College, USA
- · Helen Fried, Orange County Public Libraries, USA
- Chuck Gibson, Worthington Public Libraries, USA
- Clem Guthro, Colby College, USA
- Kendal Orrison, Resource Sharing Alliance NFP, USA
- Suzanne Payette, Brossard Public Library, Canada
- Antoinette Pinder-Darling, The College of the Bahamas, Bahamas
- Scott Walter, DePaul University, USA

## **Asia Pacific Regional Council Executive Committee**

- Craig Anderson, Deakin University, Australia
- Paul W. T. Poon, University of Macau, Macau
- Shirley Chiu-wing Wong, Hong Kong Polytechnic University, Hong Kong
- · Jianzhong Wu, Shanghai Library, China

## **EMEA Regional Council Executive Committee**

- Poul Erlandsen, Royal Library Copenhagen University, Denmark
- · Sybille Hentze, Albertina, Austria
- · Sabine Homilius, Frankfurt City Library, Germany
- Fiona Parsons, University of Wolverhampton, UK

## Member-driven, member-governed

A key benefit of membership is the opportunity to participate in OCLC's governance. Member libraries have a voice through their elected representatives and are encouraged to actively contribute to member activities including elections, regional meetings, member forums, advisory groups and user communities. We have greater impact when we collaborate as OCLC. When we come together as a network, we can address shared opportunities and challenges at scale. Together we make breakthroughs possible.

Learn more about OCLC Membership